
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF


LACOMBE MINOR HOCKEY (“LMHA”)


OPERATIONAL COMMITTEE


HELD IN ARENA UPPER LOBBY, LACOMBE, ALBERTA


ON DECEMBER 3, 2009 @ 7:04 p.m.
PRESENT: 
TROY RIDER


JEFF HEINDEL 
DENNY PANNENBECKER

SHERRI STRAUB

LIN LUYMES

DARCY ARNOLD
DONNA KENNY

DARIN GILL

JENNA KLIPPERT

NAOMI BENNETT

SHAWN PLAYFORD
HERB WOLTJER

SANDI GOUCHIE

KEVIN FRANK

CHAIRMAN AND SECRETARY:

Troy Rider occupied the Chair and Jenna Klippert acted as Secretary of the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


The Minutes of the Operational Committee Meeting dated November 5, 2009 had previously been emailed out to all committee members for their review.    Kevin Frank made a motion to approve those Minutes as emailed.  Shawn Playford seconded the motion.  Motion was unanimously carried.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
1. The new LMHA Website was launched on November 3, 2009.  Feedback has been positive and nobody seems to be having any major problems or concerns.  If anyone comes across something that needs improvement or doesn’t seem to be working, please email Troy, Jeff or Jenna and they will see if they can rectify the same.

2. Troy advised that the LMH Ice Policy together with the Registration Refund Policy and the LMH Handbook need to be brought up-to-date in order to bring closure to some items that continuously have to be dealt with in the Association.

Troy handed out the revised LMH Ice Policy and read through his recommendations and proposed changes with the committee members in detail.  After a discussion, the committee members had no further changes or comments.   Shawn Playford made a motion to accept the amended changes to the LMHA Ice Policy as presented.   Sandi Gouchie seconded.  Motion was unanimously carried.  Troy will edit the document and email it to Jenna to post on the website.
In regards to the current unused ice, Troy will notify Sherri Straub and Lori McCrea, by email, the information they require so that they are able to render Accounts to the teams for their unused ice.   The Association has 20 hours of unused ice to date.  Unused ice needs to be placed on the website by Troy and/or Jeff.
Sandi Gouchie questioned the process for negotiations of the morning ice times with the Town at the beginning of the season.  Troy explained it and advised that the Association lost 2 ½ hrs of ice this year because of being “bad users” last season.  LMH is given 3 full days of morning ice each season.  Sandi advised that the girls teams are having problems utilizing their morning ice practices (on average 6 players from the two (2) teams combined attend) and asked if other teams were having problems as well.  Troy said that the morning ice is being used and it hasn’t been a problem.  Most teams have full attendance, if not 90% attendance for the morning practices.

As far as teams requesting more ice time from LMH, Troy has been trying to accommodate these teams by finding ice elsewhere, but the surrounding associations are not co-operating.  Blackfalds ice is $20.00/hr more than Lacombe and Clive will charge us $120.00/hr for ice in their arena.  

3. Troy handed out the revised LMH Registration Refund Policy and read through his recommendations and proposed changes with the committee members in detail.  Sherri questioned a situation that has arisen wherein a player has yet to pay any fees, has ordered a coat and has been carded.   Troy will make it clear to both the Director and the Coaching staff that that player does not step on the ice and will deal with from there.  Further discussions and scenarios of injuries were brought up and Troy said that he will make sure that a clause is inserted that reiterates that refunds will be on a case-to-case basis.   The Committee unanimously agreed that the injury must be for 8 wks or greater in order to apply for a refund and that that should be added into the Policy.  After further discussion, the committee members had no further changes or comments.  Lin Luymes made a motion to accept the amended changes to the LMHA Registration Refund Policy as presented and discussed.   Sherri Straub seconded.  Motion was unanimously carried.  Troy will edit the document and email it to Jenna to post on the website.

4. Troy advised that he is still working on updating and revising the LMH Handbook.  He read through the additions and changes he has made to date.  The Committee agreed that the Handbook must clearly set out the boundaries for LMH teams, members, parents and players to follow the association rules, policies and procedures in order to help the Association avoid problems in the future.    Lin and Troy will work together to finish the revised Handbook by the end of next week.  
It was brought up Darin Gill that the Sobeys fundraising program should be refined and changed for next season, for example the post-dated cheques must be delivered at registration time.  A Sobeys Fundraiser Handout should be drawn up and presented.

5. Troy emailed out on November 27, 2009, to all Operating Committee members, a request for each to complete and provide information as to their duties and responsibilities so that the LMH Operating Committee Positions Roles and Responsibility document can be brought up-to-date.   This information is to be forwarded to Troy before the February 4, 2010 meeting so that all is updated prior to the Spring General Meeting wherein positions are to be filled.
6. Coach Clinics offered by LMH for 2009 – Troy advised that both the NCCP Coach Level and the HA Check Skills have been cancelled due to not enough local support.  HA says that numbers are down all over the province because of the new registration process.  Anyone interested in attending a clinic elsewhere must first email Troy for approval to attend; otherwise, reimbursement of registration fees may be hindered or denied.

7. Critical Dates:  December 15 is the final day to affiliate a player.  Lin advised that she is done and all is good.  January 10, 2010 is the final day to register a player. 

8. Team pictures on November 16, 2009 went very well and very quickly.  All were done in roughly 2 hrs and a big thank-you goes out to the co-ordinators for a great job.

9. Apparel Update:  This also has gone very well and a thank-you goes out to the co-ordinators for their hard work.   Everyone is happy with the apparel and it is nice to see the Rockets coats out and about Central Alberta.  A story was told wherein a family was stopped by a senior who reminisced about the Lacombe Rockets teams in the 1950’s.
Troy advised that the association received a 20% discount off the retail price of apparel.  A 5% mark-up was for the Association which meant a savings of 15% for the families.  Anyone interested in ordering apparel can contact Jacqui Rider or All Sports Cresting in Lacombe.
10. Another reminder was given for all teams to provide a weekly report to both Sunny 94 and the Lacombe Globe in order to promote LMHA’s sponsors.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
1. Treasurer’s Report:  Sherri reviewed the Statement of Operations as handed out.
2. Registrar’s Report:  Lin said nothing to report.
3. Ice Convenor:  Tom was absent but has advised Troy that he “loves” the new website.  Jenna will help him post the Monthly Ice Schedule.
4. Equipment Manager’s Report:  Kevin Frank had left for practice.  Troy advised that Kevin has purchased new First Aid Kits.  When asked if a First Aid Kit could be put together and kept in the penalty box, it was decided that it would probably go missing so that anyone needing anything, being officials or players, can just go the home bench for assistance. 
5. Coach Mentor’s Report:  Al Brown was absent.
6. Sponsorship Report: Shawn Leggett was absent.  Troy said that he is in the process of getting letters out.
7. Concession Report:  Sam Atsinger was absent.  Carol has approached Sherri and asked about running the concession on her own.  She has said that she will keep the same hours and would be interested in doing it for about the next 5 years.  Troy will check to see if there is a contract with the Town of Lacombe or with LMH.  Sherri and Troy both said that for the very little that the association profits from the concession, it would be a lot less of a headache dealing with the bookkeeping and cheques if we allowed her to take it over.  It is too late for this season but should seriously be looked at before next.
8. Game & Conduct Report:  Chad Kanngiesser had come in late.  He said there is grumbling about Sobeys cards but other than that, nothing really to report.
9. Referee in Chief Report:  Rick Plante was absent.
10. Tournament Chair Report:  Dawn Pecharsky was absent.
11. Fundraising Report:  Donna Kenny advised of the change in the Sobeys Gift Card Policy.  It was not Lacombe Sobeys fault as the change has come from Sobeys’ head office.     She will email Jenna a copy of the letter that the Association received from Sobeys Lacombe to be posted to the website for the members’ information.  

She reminded that the Cash Lottery tickets are to be handed in by February 1, 2010 and she has received none to date.    Jeff was asked to post a reminder on the website as soon as possible.  Un-sold books will result in lost ice time to the team.  

Jenna will also email out this information to the Association members through the website’s mailer.  
12. Lower Ref. Assignor:  Denny said that things are going well.  He is trying to keep things equal but it is hard with the young teams’ games.  There have been no Initiation games and only 2 Novice games in the month of December.   He would like some clarification and assistance in organizing referees for the Initiation Tournament coming up.  Based on the Ref-in-Chief’s (Rick’s) evaluations, there are 6 kids that cannot ref higher than Initiation and 8-9 that can ref Novice and maybe higher.  Troy will clarify and talk to both Rick and Roy Burton regarding parents vs. young ref’s assisting with tournament games.

13. Upper-Ref. Assignor:  Candace Leggett was absent.

DIRECTOR’S REPORTS:
1. Initiation:  Roy Burton was absent.

2. Novice:  Shawn Playford advised that the teams are pretty even and all is going good.

3. Atom:  Darin Gill said everything is going good.  Tournament is coming up next weekend.
4. Pee Wee:  Mike Kozak was absent.

5. Bantam:  Herb Woltjer said all is going good though teams are below the pack.  The Tournament went really well with about $1,400.00 coming back to the teams.
6. Midget:  Sheldon Kuhn was absent.  
7. Female:  Sandi Gouchie said they are trying to work out issues regarding Provincials as the Pee Wee and Midgets go together.  The Midget girls would like to have an old LMH jersey for a keepsake.  The new Rockets name means nothing to them as they have always had the old logo.   She also asked if Troy or Lin knew anything about the “Under 22 Junior Female” team out of Red Deer.  Lin said that she had asked HA and they knew nothing about it.  This team wants to affiliate our Midget a players with the deadline being December 15, like the boys teams.  Lin will contact HA again and get back to Sandi.
NEW BUSINESS:

Kevin Frank is working on a plan to get rid of the old jerseys.  Troy will put this issue on next month’s agenda.


No other new business was brought forward.
ADJOURNMENT:
Troy adjourned the meeting at 8:56 p.m.
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